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advent:  prepare the WAY 
 
 
 

Sunday, November 30: Patience 
 

Sunday, December 7: Mystery 
 

Sunday, December 14: Anticipation 
~ A Service of Cookies & Carols in Fellowship Hall 

 
Sunday, December 21: A Time for Waiting 

~ An Advent Pageant for all ages 
 

Wednesday, December 24: 6:30 & 11:00 pm 
~ Christmas by Candlelight:  

The Time Has Come 
 
  

 
 
 



Worship & Music 

 

3rd Annual Worship with Cookies & Carols 
Join us for a festive celebration of worship in 
Fellowship Hall on Sunday, December 14th at 
10:15 am.  Bring a plate of your favorite 
Christmas Cookies and come prepared for a 
family worship experience that includes coffee, 
ŎƻƻƪƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ŎŀǊƻƭǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
opportunity to take home a variety of cookies to 
supplement your holiday dessert trays! 

a time for WAITING:  an Advent pageant for all agesð10:15 am, December 21 

 
Our LOGOS kids will bring to life the time for waiting that was 
experienced by Elizabeth and Zechariah, Mary and Joseph, 
shepherds and wise men and angels alike.    With them, we will 
enter into the sense of excitement and anticipation that builds as 
ǿŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
will provide us all with a different soundtrack than the one we 
have been hearing at the shopping mall.  We will listen to and 
learn a different narrative than we hear outside of the church in 
this month of Decemberτone in which there is some fear, 
ambiguity, and a deeper hope than any Santa can bring. 

Business of the Congregation 

Please Welcome Angel Gippert 
We are thrilled to introduce our new Interim Director of Music Ministries Angel Gippert.  Angel brings 16 
years of experience teaching vocal music, music theory, piano, general music, band and orchestra in the 
public school systems of Lake Orion and Farmington.  Currently the Director of Choirs at Farmington East 
Middle School, she has led her choirs to receive the highest ratings in MSVMA's State Honors choirs and 
festivals.  Angel fills her summers teaching middle and high school vocal technique classes and vocal jazz in 
ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ CŀǊƳƛƴƎǘƻƴΩǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ CƛƴŜ !Ǌǘǎ /ŀƳǇΣ .ƭǳŜ [ŀƪŜ CƛƴŜ !Ǌǘǎ /ŀƳǇ ŀƴŘ hŀƪƭŀƴŘ 
Hills Music Camp.  Lƴ нлмпΣ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘ ƻŦ CŀǊƳƛƴƎǘƻƴ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ {ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ƻŦ 
9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƭƛǾŜǎ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ       (cont. on the next page) 



Business of the Congregation 

 

Abundant Possibilities 
Stewardship Update 

 
Our 2015 stewardship campaign, Abundant Possibilities, is underway, and we thank you for 
considering the financial commitment you will make to Northbrook next year.   While we donõt yet 
know how 2015 giving will compare to this year, there are encouraging signs.  To date, weõve received 
82 commitments with 45% of those increasing their pledge compared to 2014.  Another 45% are 
unchanged, while 10% show a decrease compared to this year.   Eight households have pledged for the 
first time, and we have teens who have submitted commitment cards separate from their parentsõ 
pledges.  We are grateful to everyone who has responded as all financial gifts strengthen our church.  
Knowing your intentions helps us discern direction for the 
church and make decisions about our ability to fund staff, 
facilities, worship, education and outreach to our members and 
the community.  If you have not yet submitted your pledge, we 
encourage you to do so!  Weõll still gratefully accept it!  
Another stewardship mailing has been sent.  Please read it 
carefully and know that your contributions are important as we 
look toward the challenges and abundant possibilities we will 
address together in 2015. 
 

Your Finance Committee, Don Hemberg, Chair, Amy Annett, Dorothea Clarke, Jo Colville and 
Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 

(Angel Gippert cont.) 
 

Angel graduated cum laude from Oakland University with a Bachelor of Music in Music 
Education where she received the Distinguished Musicianship Award and the Outstanding 
Student in Music Education Award among other honors.  She received the Master of Music 
degree in Choral Conducting from Michigan State University and completed extensive 
work in vocal performance both at Oakland University and at Clayton State College in 
Georgia.  She currently plays an active role on the Executive Board of the Michigan School 
Vocal Music Association serving as the Director of all the Junior High and High School 
Honors Choirs and a Festival adjudicator. 
 

Angel has been involved in church music ever since her mother put her in the Cherub Choir at the age of 
three.  Since 1998, Angel has held the position of Church Organist and Director of Music at Grace Episcopal 
Church in Port Huron.  She resides in Bloomfield Hills with her husband Carl, and their two children, Dakota, 
18 years and Gabrielle, 8 years. 
 

We are thrilled that Angel will be joining the staff at Northbrook.  Although her position in Port Huron 
continues until November 30th, she has already met with the choir and begun rehearsals.  We will welcome 
her and her family to Northbrook in worship on December 7th. 



Business of the Congregation 

Meet Our New Custodian 
Have you seen a new face around the church, setting up tables or wiping down 
ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊǎΚ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ŎǳǎǘƻŘƛŀƴΣ [ȅƴƴ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴǎƻƴΦ  [ȅƴƴ Ƙŀǎ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
Birmingham/Bloomfield area since 1978 being originally from the Texas 
panhandle.  He has a BA in Economics from Oakland University and a MS in 
Finance from Walsh College.  His two daughters and one son attend the 
Birmingham schools and have since graduated from Michigan State University 
and now work in Washington D.C., Chicago and Houston.  Lynn enjoys living in 
this area but also enjoys visiting family and friends around the country. 
 
Lynn is quickly learning all that it takes to keep this building running smoothly and 

ŎƭŜŀƴƭȅΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛƎ Ƨƻō ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƘƛƳ ŦƛƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ǿŀȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΦ  {ǘƻǇ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ 
ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΦ  IŜΩǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ тΥолτ12:30 Monday through Friday.  Welcome to Northbrook, Lynn! 

 

The Christmas Joy Offering 
The Joy Offering is one of the four offerings of the Presbyterian Church USA.  One-half of 

the Christmas Joy Offering supports the Assistance Program of the Board of Pensions 

which helps active and retired church workers who have unexpected expenses they 

cannot meet.  The other half is for education and leadership development at 

Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools and colleges.  Please give generously to 

support those who need a helping hand. 

 
Please Welcome our Newly Elected Officers.   

 

The following people have accepted the nomination of the Nominating Committee and were elected at the 
November 2nd Congregational Meeting.  They have agreed to faithfully serve you. 

 
Michael Bauhof has been called to serve as Elder on the Buildings and Grounds Committee. 

Michael has been a member of Northbrook since 1985 after moving from Delaware.  So 
much of how he defines his faith and relationship with God was the result of time his family 
spent with the Northbrook community.  It all started with the Christian Ed director asking if 
he would be a youth adviser.  He thought to himself, what harm could there be in working 
with the youth of our church?  After saying yes back then, almost thirty years have passed, 
and Michael knows the importance of serving, giving away what has been given to you.  It 
has been both fun and challenging over the years as he has served at Northbrook. 
 

Michael has previously served as an elder from 2002-2006.  His career in the Detroit community has been as 
a design engineer for various automotive suppliers.  He is certain that he will be using some of those 
handyman skills and work experiences to help on the Buildings and Grounds Committee in the coming years.  
Michael looks forward to serving on Session and working with Building and Grounds Committee. 

 
(continued on the next page) 



Business of the Congregation 
(New Northbrook Officers cont.) 
 

Grant Burnham has been called as Elder to serve on the Mission Connection Committee. 
He and his wife, Barbara, have been members of Northbrook for 30 years.  They joined the 
church in October of 1984.  He and Barbara raised their two boys at Northbrook and David 
was married to Annie here in 2005.  He and Barbara have two grandchildren, Grace Mary and 
Alexander James. 
 

Grant has served on Session twice before, the first term serving on the Worship and Music 
Committee and the second term serving on the Communications Committee and on the 
Mission Connection Committee.  He has also served on the Nominating Committee and has 

helped get the organ for the church.  Grant was a camp counselor for four years at Mahn Go Tah See. 
 

Grant is retired and has found new life working for a chauffeur transportation company. 
 
Bill Jordan has been called to serve as Elder on the Personnel Committee. 

Bill has enjoyed being a member of Northbrook for nearly 20 years.  He has previously 
been on Session for several terms, serving primarily on the Finance Committee.  He served 
on the PNC that brought Marjorie to Northbrook and also on the Balcony Committee.  He 
currently supports church technology doing visual projections for worship and maintaining 
the hallway monitors. 
 

Bill and his wife Connie live in Beverly Hills.  Their son Chris works for Detroit Public TV and 
lives in Clawson.  Bill worked for General Motors Research & Development in Operations 
Research for 28 years before retiring in 2009.  Since then, he has done consulting, currently 

doing data analysis on vehicle safety and quality for GM.  Bill and Connie enjoy traveling, theater, cooking 
together and participating in Northbrook Bible studies and classes.  In his spare time, Bill also enjoys 
running, reading and computer modeling. 
 
Mary Beth Parks has been called to serve as an Elder on the Congregational Life Committee. 

Mary Beth has been attending Northbrook for almost twenty years.  The youth programs 
originally brought her family to Northbrook, and they participated in confirmation classes, 
LOGOS, summer camp and mission trips.  She and her husband, Jim, have 3 children. Abbey 
and her husband Tom live in Australia.  Maggie and Taylor live in Denver along with soon to 
be daughter-in-law Michelle. 
 

Mary Beth has been an Elder and served on the Membership Committee.  She inputs 
attendance data on a monthly basis and was part of the Northbrook group that traveled to 
Mississippi for Hurricane Katrina Relief work.  Mary Beth looks forward to serving on the 

Congregational Life Committee.  
 
Griffin Watt has been called to serve as a Youth Elder on the Presbyterian Youth Connection Team 
Committee (PYCT). 

Griffin was baptized at Northbrook and became a member in 7th grade.  He has been active 
in the LOGOS program, Mid & Senior Highs, Bible Study, has gone on mission trips, 
attended Triennium and attended camp, his favorite!  
 

Griffin is a Junior at Seaholm High School where he runs cross country and track.  His 
interests include magic, music, guitar, reading and hiking.  
 



Business of the Congregation 

(New Northbrook Officers cont.) 

Judy Owen has been called to serve as an Elder on the Congregational Life Committee. 
If you are looking for Judy, check the Northbrook kitchen as she can often be found there 
helping with memorials, church-sponsored meals and Senior Souper Supper.  That's where 
she is in her comfort zone as she enjoys cooking.   
 

Judy also enjoys working with children and for a number of years taught Sunday School, 
±ŀŎŀǘƛƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ YL5{Ω /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǿΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ tƘƛƭΣ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ [hDh{Φ  
 

Judy and Phil have led a number of church garage sales in an effort to help fund various 
church projects.  She has been an active member of the Presbyterian Church since childhood and was a past 
moderator of the Presbyterian Women of Northbrook.  She is also a member of the Chancel Choir.   
 

Judy looks forward to rejoining Session as an Elder and hopes to help take part in the active growth of the 
church within the community.  She views the Congregational Life Committee as one that connects directly 
with all of the members offering them an opportunity to connect with one another socially by sharing a cup 
of coffee, a bowl of chili or a meal.  What can be more fun than meeting across a table?   
 

Judy and Phil have three children and five grandchildren who all live in interesting places and a dog named 
Mickey and four kitties.   
 
Tracey Watt has been called to serve as an Elder on the PYCT Committee. 

Tracey has been a member of Northbrook for 17 years.  In that time, she has led Carol Choir, 
been active in the LOGOS program serving on the board and served as a Bible Study teacher, 
Dinner Dean and Recreation Leader.  She has also served on PYCT and Nominating committees 
ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ t¸/¢Φ  IŜǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊŜǘǊŜŀǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
the youth mission trip that she went on with Kathy Bauhof and Grant Burnham where they 
stayed on a sheep farm in West Virginia! 
 

Tracey grew up in Hillsdale, MI, attended Stephens College and has lived in Washington, D.C. 
where she taught kindergarten and then moved to Scituate, Massachusetts before settling 

ƘŜǊŜΦ  {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ о ǎƻƴǎΣ tŀǊƪŜǊΣ нрΣ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴΣ нмΣ ŀƴŘ DǊƛŦŦƛƴΣ мтΦ  ¢ǊŀŎŜȅΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƛƴƎΣ ƎƻǳǊƳŜǘ 
cooking, music and theater. 
 

Tracey is moved by the compassionate community of Northbrook where we pray and care for one another in 
our times of joy and grief.  She joyfully wants to serve on PYCT again because she loves all that the youth 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ƘŜǊ ƻǿƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎΩ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΦ  {ƘŜ 
ƭƻǾŜǎ YŜƴƴȅΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ Ƙƛǎ Ƨƻō ŀƴŘ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘΗ 
 
Penny Willey has been called as an Elder on the Worship and Music Committee. 

Penny Willey and her husband, Dan, have been members of Northbrook since 1989.  They 
have 3 children, Madelyn and Nathan who are away at college and Evan who is in 6th grade.   
 

tŜƴƴȅ Ƙŀǎ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ 9ƭŘŜǊ ƻƴ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ t¸/¢ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ нлллΩǎΣ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
the team to launch LOGOS here and served on the Interim Pastor Search Committee that 
ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ WƻƘƴ .ǳǎƘ ǘƻ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΦ  {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻƴ ŀ άǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŀǘƛƻƴέ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ŀƴŘ 
looks forward to working on the Worship and Music Committee as we continue to discover 
what God has in mind for worship at Northbrook. 
 

tŜƴƴȅ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŦƻǊ IŀƴƴƛƎŀƴ aŜŘƛŀ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ ŀ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇ ŦƛǊƳ ƛƴ wƻȅŀƭ hŀƪΦ  {ƘŜ ƭƻǾŜǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƻƪΣ Ǝƻ ŦƻǊ ƭƻƴƎ 
ǿŀƭƪǎΣ ǿŀǘŎƘ 9ǾŀƴΩǎ ǎǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘŜǊ н ǿƘŜƴ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƻŦ 
friends. 



Business of the Congregation 

(New Northbrook Officers cont.) 

Lou McLeod has been called to serve as a Deacon.   
Lou joined Northbrook Presbyterian Church in 2002 having left First Presbyterian Church 
of Birmingham.  She had close friends who were members of Northbrook, and they urged 
her to come to this welcoming church. 
 

With her late husband, Pierce, they had three children and five grandchildren.  All three 
are married with families, one living in California, another in New York and one in 
Michigan.  Because of her husband's poor health, she was unable to be involved in the life 
of the church as she would have wished.  She has served as a greeter and worked on the 

garage sales and now enjoys being part of the knitting group, the Knit Wits. 
 

Lou volunteers weekly at William Beaumont Hospital, Royal Oak and has for 45 years.  She is a member of a 
PEO Chapter DD, plays golf, sailed (cruising) on the Great Lakes for many years, loves to travel and read.   
 

Lou was born in Kitchener, Ontario, Canada and feels honored to be invited to serve as a Deacon at 
Northbrook.  She is looking forward to contributing to the life of the church.   
 
Sallie Dorer has been called to serve as a Deacon. 

Sallie has been a member of Northbrook for 50 years.  Sallie and her late husband, Vic, joined 
Northbrook because it was a very welcoming and friendly church, and she has made many 
wonderful friends here. 
 

She was elected as an Elder previously and served on the Buildings and Grounds Committee 
for eleven years serving as Chairperson for one year.  For many years, Sallie has worked with 
bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ ŜŘƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ 

Newsletter. 
 
Joyce Hamburg has been called to serve as a Deacon. 

Joyce has been Presbyterian all her life.  She was raised and married at Redford Avenue 
Presbyterian Church and transferred to Northbrook as a charter member in 1957. 
 

She has been involved in PWN, Retirement Home Luncheons and Circles.  She has taught 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ±ŀŎŀǘƛƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ YL5{Ω /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘǿŜŜƪ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  
 

For many years, she enjoyed bimonthly trips to Presbyterian Village sharing coffee, cookies 
and visiting.  She currently joins Seglinda at the Fort Street Open Door Ministry.  Joyce has been a Knit Wit 
since the beginning 5 years ago.  She often is in the kitchen helping with the memorial luncheons.   
 

She has been a Deacon twice in the past and looks forward to another term reaching out to help others Live 
The Love of Jesus Christ.  Away from church, Joyce enjoys cooking, gardening and her grandchildren. 
 
Frank LaSota has been called to serve on the Nominating Committee. 

Frank is a native Detroiter and has lived here all of his life.  He graduated from the University 
of Michigan with a degree in Industrial and Operations Engineering.   Frank also has an MBA 
from Wayne State University in Finance & Economics.  He is in his 31st year working at Fiat 
Chrysler. 
 

Frank is married to our Clerk of Session, Tricia, and has two adult daughters, Allison and Claire.  
Frank has been a Northbrook member since 1986.  He has served as a Deacon and Elder and 

as chair for both the Personnel and Finance committees.   He is currently serving on the Personnel 
committee. 



Business of the Congregation 

(New Northbrook Officers cont.) 

Lee Anne Hemberg has been called to serve on the Nominating Committee. 
Lee Anne has been attending Northbrook for over 50 years.  She met her husband of 35 years 
when they both were attending the University of Michigan.  After graduating from the 
Nursing School, she and Don married at Northbrook and have 4 children, 3 grandchildren and 
another on the way.  She is retired from nursing, and they have moved to their home on the 
lake.  
 

Lee Anne enjoys hiking with her puppy Buster, traveling, gardening, golfing and mostly spending time with 
her family. 
 

Lee Anne has been a deacon, an elder, the camp nurse, a LOGOS parent and has served on the Membership 
Committee, Nominating Committee as well as the Balcony Group.  Northbrook has always been her extended 
family, and she looks forward to serving again. 

Book Sale Continues 
The Mission Connection is continuing to take orders/sell copies of Faith Fowler's book, 
This Far by Faith: Twenty Years at Cass Community, Faith's collection of stories and ex-
periences from her work at Cass Community Social Services in Detroit.  Faith opens a 
Cass window for us, allowing us to view the organization's impact on the community and 
on individuals, telling stories in ways that are both poignant and humorous.  The book 
costs $20.  Sign-ups and book sales will take place in Fellowship Hall following worship 
services.  For more information, contact Winnie Davies-Hancock (248)593-8035 or at 
winsomeann@aol.com.  Stay tuned for more information about an all-church book dis-
cussion with The Reverend Faith Fowler that will take place in early 2015.   

Mission 
 

SPRING MISSION TRIP PLANNING UNDERWAY 
 bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭΦ  Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ нлмоΣ ǿŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭŜŘ ǘƻ 
Henryville, Indiana to help a family rebuild their home after a crushing tornado ripped through that small 
town.  Last Spring, we went to Mt. Hope, West Virginia to build a handicap ramp for a housebound woman 
and install a new roof for an elderly widow. 
 

{ƻΣ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƴŜȄǘΚ  !ǘ ǘƘŜ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƭŀǎǘ WǳƴŜΣ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ !ǇǇŀƭŀŎƘƛŀ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
Project booth and were impressed by the scope and organization of its activities.  I encourage you to visit the 
ASP website (www.asphome.org) and take a look at the wealth of projects and programs they undertake.  
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦƛŜŘ !{tΩǎ ǎƛǘŜ ƛƴ /ƘŀǾƛŜǎΣ tŜǊǊȅ /ƻǳƴǘȅΣ YŜƴǘǳŎƪȅ ŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻƳƛǎƛƴƎ ŘŜǎǘƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ 
our 2015 trip.  Chavies is about 20 minutes from Hazard, Kentucky, where we could stay at any of several 
ƳƻǘŜƭǎΦ  ²ƘƛƭŜ ƻǳǊ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŦƛǊƳΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŀǘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ оΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
leave from church and likely return Friday or Saturday of that week. 

 

Early sign-ups for the 2015 mission trip are pouring in.  So far, Marjorie and Jeff Wilhelmi, Lee Anne and Don 
Hemberg, Michael Bauhof, James Francis and Carl von Ende have committed to the trip.  We hope to identify 
ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  !ǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ ŀŘŀƎŜ ƎƻŜǎΣ άaŀƴȅ 
ƘŀƴŘǎ ƳŀƪŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǿƻǊƪΦέ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
more information, please contact me at vonende@millercanfield.com. 
Carl von Ende 

mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
http://www.asphome.org
mailto:vonende@millercanfield.com


Mission 
 

2014 Angel Tree Christmas Present Drive 
Sunday, November 23 - Friday, December 12 

 

There are only a few days left to adopt an Angel from the Angel Tree located in the 
Narthex.  Three organizations are benefiting from the items we collect this year:  
Oakland Family Services, A Place of Refuge and Open Door Ministries.  The Angel Tree 
is decorated with paper tags that describe specific needs and wants of individuals 
from these organizations.  To adopt an angel, simply remove the bottom portion of 
the angel tag from the tree and record your name on the sign-out sheet.  Gifts and 
donations should be placed under the tree by Friday, December 12. 

 

Meeting Needs in Waterford 
On Sunday October 26, Northbrook members brought canned goods and non-perishables to worship to 
benefit Open Door Outreach Center in Waterford (www.opendooroutreachcenter.com).  Later that week, 
Winnie Davies-Hancock and Jeff Wilhelmi filled up my Chevy Suburban with your generosity, and I set off to 
ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ /ƻƻƭŜȅ [ŀƪŜ wƻŀŘΦ 
 

I drove to a small, unadorned building and was directed around back where, indeed, the door was open.  
Inside the food pantry, several people were selecting items from the shelves.  The volunteer accepting our 
Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘΣ ŜȄŎƭŀƛƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀǘ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻŦŦŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ 
very low.  After several trips in and out to unload my car, the final tally showed Northbrook had replen-
ished their dwindling stock with 275 pounds of food. 
 

Volunteers, Debbie and Joann, explained that the need for food and shelter in Water-
ford is much more prevalent than many realize.  All of their clients are screened with 
93% having annual incomes below $21,000 for a family of four.  I thought of my own 
²ŀǘŜǊŦƻǊŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ ŦƻǳǊΥ  IƻǳǎŜΣ ŎŀǊǎΣ ƎǊƻŎŜǊƛŜǎΣ ǳǘƛƭƛǘƛŜǎΣ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎΧǘƘŀǘ ƳŀǘƘ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
not add up for us. 
 

The whole visit took less than 20 minutes but driving home I knew this had not been 
just another errand in my day.  Open Door and Northbrook had provided a helping 
hand, sustenance and a glimpse of how Christ works through mission outreach to 
help people in need, right here in our own backyards. 
Amy Annett  

 

Warm Clothing for the People of Fort Street 
 

The Mission Committee and an anonymous donor from the congregation 
have helped keep the people from Fort Street Presbyterian warm this 
winter.  Hats, coats, gloves, long underwear, boots and so much more 
filled the baskets as Sue and Tim Boese and Marjorie Wilhelmi went 
ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ŧǳƴ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ 
ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ǎƳƛƭŜ ƻƴ tŀǎǘƻǊ aŀǊƧƻǊƛŜΩǎ ŦŀŎŜΗ 

http://www.opendooroutreachcenter.com


Mission 

Northbrook Alternative Gift Market Success 
On Sunday, November 16th, Northbrook held it's 8th Annual Alternative Gift Market in Fellowship 
Hall.  The market featured items and donations from 19 non-profit groups or organizations that help to 
make the world a better place, particularly for economically disadvantaged people and individuals affected 
by disasters.  Thank you so much Northbrook friends for volunteering to contribute to the fun, good work, 
and success of the 8th Annual Gift Market.  It takes the effort of many people to present this event.  
  Winnie Davies-Hancock   
 

to Co Abatt, Bryan Adair & Kim Bowden-Adair, Amy Annett, Kimberly Ault, Becky 

Bachand, Kathy & Michael Bauhof, Mark Best, Nancy Best, Sue Boese, Matt Broadwell, Kathy Brooks, 
Cheryl Clemens, Bev Crosthwaite, Gitta Filter, Petie & Dick Forbush, Pamela & Bob Golden, Bill Hancock, 
Sherrill Heinrichs, Joyce Hemberg, Carolyn Hemmye, Mary Hendrien, Claire Higley, Liz Hurbis, Susan 
Jenison, Connie & Bill Jordan, Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard, Lois Kurta, Tricia LaSota, Paulette & Jerry Lein, 
Portia McDonald, Connie McGuineas, Judie & Bruce Murdock, Judy & Phil Owen, Brooke Sandercock, 
Cindy & Carson Sowle, Ken Stetson, Grant Tengler, Joyce & Karen Vander Weide, Carl von Ende, Dorothy 
Warren, Marjorie & Jeff Wilhelmi, Donna Young, Justin Wicker and Lynn Stephenson.   
 
 
 
 

 

Mini Alternative Gift Market  
Sunday, December 7th in Fellowship Hall following worship 

 

If you are able to volunteer to help with the market for about an hour or so that day 
either to set up before worship or work at the market following worship, please contact 
Winnie Davies-Hancock at (248)593-8035 or at winsomeann@aol.com. 

mailto:winsomeann@aol.com


Children & Youth Education 

ADVENTure at LOGOS 
This year, the LOGOS kids will be creating a nativity scene, icing cookies, and making an ornament as part of 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ !5±9b¢ǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘǿƻ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
year when we patiently wait for the coming of the Christ Child.  All of us enjoy counting the days until 
Christmas arrives!   

 
 
 
 

LOGOS Kids Help Lead Worship 
 

Our LOGOS Music Director, Paco Higden, has been 
working with the K-8 children and youth preparing them 
to take a leadership roll in worship.  The K-5 children sang 
My Lighthouse with accompaniment by sixth graders on a 
trumpet, a ukelale, a saxophone, a violin and 7th and 8th 
graders on their guitars.  Our kids are accomplished 
musicians and Paco encouraged them to bring their 
instruments and practice at the church and at home.  We 
ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ  ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ 
wait to hear them again. 

Luminary Fundraiser  
 

Please help support the Northbrook youth programs by purchasing luminaries for 
your Christmas festivities.  The luminaries will be on sale, ten for $10, following 

worship starting November 30th.  For details, contact Ken Stetson, Youth Director.  



Children and Youth Education 

 

Northbrook Preschool  
Northbrook Preschool is busy with activities as the holidays 
approach!  December brings lots of glitter and glue for Christmas as 
we make and wrap presents for the parents.  We hope Santa will 
come visit us.  We had a wonderful Thanksgiving brunch that was 
cooked and prepared by the two and a half, three and four year olds 
(with some adult help) and enjoyed by all. 
 

If you have, or a friend or a neighbor has a child who will be 2 ½ by September 2015, 
now is time to be sure he/she is on the enrollment list for the Preschool.  Church 
members have priority if they call before January 31, 2015.  We have extended our 
hours and have a great curriculum.  Check out our website, 
www.northbrookpreschool.com to see everything we do.  Please help spread the 
word about our wonderful Preschool.  For more information, Contact Kerry Callaghan, 
Director ,at (248)642-0200, ext. 16. 

The Halloween Party at LOGOS 
Halloween was GREAT fun at LOGOS this year. Ken came as Chris and Chris as Ken, and 
that really confused our youngest LOGOS member, Owen.  He was certain that Ken was 
Chris, until Ken took his costume off and explained that he was just dressed up like Chris.    
Everyone came in costume and enjoyed posing for our group picture. You can tell by the 
smiles that it was a great evening. 

Northbrook Youth Group Calendar  

    * Bring a $10 gag gift  

Event  Date/Time  

Mid High Christmas Party*  
Senior High Christmas Party*  

Sun., Dec. 7th   4:00 - 6:00 pm  
Sun., Dec. 7th   6:00 - 8:00 pm  

Mid & Senior High  
Angel Tree Sorting  

Sat., Dec. 13th   10:00-11:30am 

http://www.northbrookpreschool.com


Congregational Life 

 

Christmas Senior Souper Supper 
 

All seniors are invited to attend the festive Souper Supper at 5:30pm on Thursday, 
December 11th in the Library.  There will be a brief Christmas program following a 
dinner of soup, salad, bread and dessert.  Please call Becky in the office to reserve a 
seat for this fun occasion. 

 

Greetings from Northbrook Rose, 
 

O Come All Ye Faithful singing Joy To The World 
 

     This story is etched in my head.  I remember it clearly. 
 

I was seven years old and told my parents I was afraid to go upstairs to get ready for bed.  There 
were no brothers or sisters to help me.  My Daddy said, "Pick a song.  Sing it loudly.  If you stop 
singing, we will be right up to take care of you."  (I came from a family who were musical 
talented) So up I went singing Joy To The World with gusto, my favorite Christmas carol.  Singing, 
I bathed and jumped in bed.  No singing.  My parents were with me in an instant.  Both heard my 
prayers which told God I was afraid.  I was told God was with me always.  If I sang to Him and 
prayed to Him, I would always be safe. 
 

     To this day when life goes amiss, I sing my song.  Often times in my head and heart.....still 
loudly!  
 

     I like Joy To The World.  However, I know O Come All Ye Faithful and Jesus Loves Me work 
too.  Pick your song.  Then, sing it.  You will be renewed. 
 

                          " and  wonders of His love" 
 

Happy Christmas to all my Northbrook family! 
 

Blessings from my house to your house, 
 

Rose 

PWN FUN Group Holiday Event  
All ladies are invited to the FAVORITE THINGS holiday event!!   This night is truly a 
ƴƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ άŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƭŀŘȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎέΦ   It is 
the kind of night that special memories are made.  Each guest is asked to bring either 
an appetizer or a drink and a gift to share that is priced at $20 or under.  The gift 
should be something that you love so much that you want someone else to have one 
just like it!  You are not actually giving away your own favorite thing.  You are giving 
one just like it that you have purchased.  This special night is Sunday, December 7 at 
6:00pm at the home of Peggie Schiller in West Bloomfield.  Let's arrange car pools for this year.  Please 
RSVP with your choice of appetizer or drink in Fellowship Hall during coffee hour.  We really hope you can 
be there this year  



In Memoriam 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
Brandon Haddock 

Linda Hermes 
Nancy Wind 

2 3 4 5 
Jane Jarabek 

6 
Jeanine Kundinger 
Mary Sandercock 

7 
Cliff Dean 

Nathan Higley 

8 
Bruce Thomas 

9 
Dorothy Warren 

10 11 12 
Lilly Butler 

Mary Alice Shrosbree 

13 

14 
Marilyn Dean 

15 16 
Bruce Hermes 

17 
Carole Hall 

18 
John Thomas 

19 20 
Chris Jordan 

21 22 
John Weber 

23 
Scott Caspersen 

Beth Moran 
Donna Young 

24 25 
 

26 
Sam Owens 

27 

28 
Lizzie Riggan 

29 
Jo Colville 

Pat Rutherford 

30 
Liz Caspersen 

31 
George Meyer 

   

December Birthdays 

 

December Anniversaries 
Bill and Martha Mack ς 32 years on December 4 
Ray and Lois Kafarski ς 57 years on December 15 
Gary and Linda Voight ς 29 years on December 28 
Keith and Celia Metcalf ς 73 years on December 31 

 

Holiday Office Hours 
December 24th - 9am to Noon 

December 25 & 26 - Closed 
December 31 - 9am to Noon 

January 1 - Closed 

James A. Schaefer  
April 11, 1932 -  

November 9, 2014 

Audrey R. Upward  
September 29, 1921 -  
November 14, 2014 



 Monday, December 1 

10:00 am  
7:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Adult Education Comm. Mtg. 
Personnel Comm. Mtg. 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, December 2 

7:00 - 10:00 pm Officer Training 

 Wednesday, December 3 

5:00 - 7:15 pm 
6:30 - 8:00 pm 
7:30 pm 

LOGOS (K - 8th grade) 
LOGOS (9th - 12th grade) 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Thursday, December 4 

8:00 am Menôs Connection 

 Sunday, December 7 

9:00 am 
9:15 am 
10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
4:00 - 6:00 pm 
6:00 - 8:00 pm 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Class 
Worship & Communion  
Ordination/Installation of Officers 
Mini Alternative Gift Market 
Mid Highs Christmas Party 
Senior Highs Christmas Party 

 Monday, December 8 

1:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Finance Comm. Meeting 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, December 9 

6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:30 pm 

Congregational Life Comm. Mtg. 
Building & Grounds Comm. Mtg. 
Mission Connection Comm. Mtg. 

 Wednesday, December 10  

5:00 - 7:15 pm 
6:30 - 8:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:30 pm 

LOGOS (K - 8th grade) 
LOGOS (9th - 12th grade) 
Knit Wits 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Thursday, December 11 

8:00 am 
5:30 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 

 Saturday, December 13 

10:00 am Angel Tree Gift Sorting/Mid & Senior Highs 

 Sunday, December 14 

9:00 am 
9:15 am 
10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:15 am 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Class 
Worship/Cookies & Carols in Fellowship Hall 
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
PYCT 
Deaconsô Meeting 

 Monday, December 15 

7:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Newsletter Deadline 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, December 16 

7:00 pm Session Meeting 

 Wednesday, December 17 

5:00 - 7:15 pm 
6:30 - 8:00 pm 
7:30 pm 

LOGOS (K-8th grade) 
LOGOS (9th-12th grade) 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Thursday, December 18 

8:00 am Menôs Connection 

 Sunday, December 21 

9:00 am 
9:15 am 
10:15 am 
10:15 am 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Class 
Worship/Advent Pageant for All Ages 
KIDSô Connection 

 Monday, December 22 

8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

 Wednesday, December 24 

9:00 - Noon  
6:30 pm 
11:00 pm 

Office Hours 
Christmas Eve Worship Service 
Christmas Eve Worship Service 

 Thursday, December 25 

 Merry Christmas! 
Office Closed 

 Friday, December 26  

 Office Closed 

 Sunday, December 28 

9:00 am 
10:15 am 

Worship Rehearsal 
Worship 

 Monday, December 29 

8:00 pm AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Wednesday, December 31 

9:00 am - Noon Office Hours 

 Thursday, January 1- New Yearôs Day 

 Office Closed 

December Calendar 

For the most up-to-date calendar 
information, visit our website at 

www.northbrookpc.org 

http://www.northbrookpc.org
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